Thank goodness what fell yesterday was rain and not snow. Perfect example of looking on the bright side – right? However, Ben's car didn't fare well – a huge branch landed on the sunroof. Hope the weather stays fair until he can get it fixed up!

Thank you to the men for the refreshments tonight. <u>Ben</u> took his poor little car to town to get the "goodies" for us. Thanks. Ben.

Our sincere sympathy to her family on the death of Phyllis Beecher Williams, one of our Golden Sheaf members. Our charter is draped in loving memory.



The dues are coming in very well – still a long way to go – but it is good. We have also received several generous donations. All much appreciated!

Next meeting will be February 9 and <u>Shirley</u> has the refreshments detail – I'm sure she will have help - she's got her hands more than



Pomona will meet on February 8. The meeting place is changed to Litchfield Grange because of a water problem at Whigville. Whigville will take care of the refreshments but Litchfield is hosting. Pomona dues have come in well also - but there are still several not paid. Speaking of Pomona - I'd like to let you know that Sister Beulah Partridge of Litchfield, is at Litchfield Woods Home, Roberts Street, Torrington. She had a knee replacement and cards would mean a great deal to her.

Also, Sister <u>Phyllis Bierce</u> is still at Laurel Hill and will be for a long time. Do send a card. She is really "down" and depressed.

Hope yours was not one of the cellars that flooded with yesterday's rain! Wasn't that something? And wasn't the sun beautiful today? January thaw! Think Spring!







